
PUBLIC NOTICE 

TULE WIND PROJECT CONSTRUCTION UPDATE   

September 14, 2017 

Information update for users of McCain Valley Road, Lark Canyon Campground, the Off Highway Vehicle 

(OHV) Area, and Cottonwood Campground.  These notices will be posted periodically during 

construction of the Tule Wind Project. 

CLOSURE AND DELAY INFORMATION  

1. Expect intermittent delays along McCain Valley Road of approximately five minutes for road 

widening, placement of gravel, and slow moving construction vehicles Monday through 

Saturday from 7:00 AM until 5:00 PM.  Security will be on site continuously. 

2. McCain Valley Road will remain open throughout construction.  Short delays will occur at times 

during the Project’s construction.  When work is expected to cause delays of more than 15 

minutes on McCain Valley Road, an advisory will be posted at least 48 hours in advance on the 

Public Information Board at the entrance to the McCain Valley Recreation Area and at 

http://tulewindeccmp.com/. 

3. The campgrounds and OHV areas will remain open throughout construction and wind project 

operations except for occasional closures for public safety during blasting and large equipment 

operation near the OHV riding trails and campgrounds.  These closures will be posted at least 48 

hours in advance.   

 

PLEASE NOTE 

1. Drive with extra caution due to slow moving construction vehicles.  Slow for personnel working 

along the roadway. 

2. Blasting is anticipated to be potentially required at all turbine locations and may be required in 

other locations identified during facility construction.  

a. Prior to blasting, a siren and horn will provide an audible blast warning: 

i. 5 minutes before the blast:  1 minute of long audible signals or a slowly rising 

and falling siren  

ii. 1 minute before blast:  1 minute of a series of short audible signals or a rapidly 

rising and falling siren    

iii. After the blast:  1 minute of prolonged audible signal or a continuous horn to 

signal all clear 

b. When you hear the siren please move away from the designated blasting area. When 

the area is clear of hazards, the construction contractor will allow normal traffic in the 

area to resume.  

3. Check the project website or the Public Information Board before planning activities during the 

construction period.   

4. Contact the Project’s toll free hotline if you have questions or concerns on the construction 

activity: (844) 784-6549. 

Project Website:  http://tulewindeccmp.com/      Toll Free Project Hotline:    (844) 784-6549 
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